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From A m erican Honda Parts, Service & T echnical Division, C am p aign A dm inistration

Subject Stop Sale/Safety Recall: 2013 F it M/T Right Driveshaft

DATE: May 15, 2014

TO: All Honda Sales, Service & Parts Managers and Personnel
FROM: American Honda Parts, Service &Technical Division, Campaign Administration

RE: Stop Sale/Safety Recall: 2013 Fit M/T Right Driveshaft

Today, May 15, 2014 American Honda will notify NHTSA of a Stop Sale order and SafetyRecall for 1,038 2013 Fit
vehicles. Any new or used vehicles in dealer stock must be repaired per S/B 14-024,SafetyRecall:Right-SideDriveshaft
prior to sale. Refer to the eResponsibilityreport or VIN Inquirystatus to determine which vehicles in your
inventoryare affected.

Problem
A small number of right driveshafts were not properly heat treated during production. An improperly heat-treated
driveshaft may form cracks, possibly leading to driveshaft breakage.

Repair
Affected vehicles require inspection of the right inboard boot band. Vehicles equipped with driveshaft boot bands with
serial numbers in the affected range will require right driveshaft replacement. Of the 1,038 affected VINs, 561 will require
right driveshaft replacement. Please verify an affected serial number prior to ordering a new driveshaft for replacement.

Parts
Parts are available through the controlled parts order process. A valid affected VIN will be required to place an order of a
right driveshaft replacement kit, P/N 06440-TF0-305. Replaced driveshafts must be retained at your dealer for call-in by
American Honda per the parts return instructions detailed in S/B 14-024.

W arranty
W arranty information is detailed in S/B 14-024,SafetyRecall:Right-SideDriveshaft. Note that to ensure payment, claims
for replaced driveshafts must include the affected boot band serial number in the DTC field section of the claim.

Service Bulletin
In support of this recall, S/B 14-024 has been posted on ISIS as of May 15, 2014. It includes inspection, repair, parts, and
warranty information related to this campaign.

Customer Notification
Honda expects to complete initial customer notification by the middle of June 2014.

As always, make sure to check iN VIN Inquiry status to determine if a vehicle is eligible for this recall.

Click here for a copy of service bulletin 14-024.
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